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St. Matthew’s Messenger



St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church







 Pennington, N.J. 08534
PLEASE NOTE:  If you wish to receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements via email, please contact Lynn Lorenz at admin@justmultiples.com.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR JUNE
Friday

  1
  6:30pm, Dinner and a Movie – Seraphine
Sunday
  3
10:00am, Kairos End-of Year Celebration




                Last Sunday of Choir 




11:00am, Block Party Barbeque

Saturday
  9
  9:00am, Property Work Day (til noon)

Sunday
10                        SUMMER SCHEDULE BEGINS – Sunday Services at 8:00 and 9:30am




10:30am, Farewell Gathering for Paul Adler

Monday
11
  7:30pm, Parish Life Guild

Sunday
17
  9:30am, Recognition of our High School Seniors

Monday 
18
  7:30pm, Vestry Meeting

Sunday Summer Service Schedule
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On Sunday, June 10th, we will start our summer Sunday service schedule.   Service times will be 8 and 9:30 AM.*  We plan to continue these times until our fall program starts on Sunday, September 9th when we once again resume the 8 and 10 AM times for the celebration of the Holy Eucharist.

CLERGY AVAILABILITY THIS SUMMER

Father Jack will be available daily during the months of June and July, but duties may require him at times to be outside the parish office. Should you need to speak with Fr. Jack or Deacon Frank, please try the office first. If no one is available to answer the phone, please follow the instructions given on our voice mail – and one of them will be in touch with you. 

Pastor Emily will be away on sabbatical from June 4th through July 29th. During this time, we ask you to respect and honor the purpose of sabbatical time – namely, rest, reflection and renewal by not initiating contact with her either by email, voice mail, or USPS mail in her capacity as Associate Rector of St. Matthew’s.  For all intents and purposes, please view this time as one in which Pastor Emily is off in the woods somewhere with no means of being contacted. She will return to the office and be available for parish matters starting Monday, July 30th.
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CRISIS MINISTRY DONATION OPPORTUNITIES

WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!!
The first Sunday of each month, there will be a red wagon in the Narthex to collect non-perishable food items for the Crisis Ministry of Princeton and Trenton. These items will be presented during the Offertory along with the bread and wine as part of our sacred act of thanksgiving to God.  
Summer is more difficult on below-poverty line families, without school breakfast and lunch programs. It is even more of a financial burden with extra meals and childcare expenses so any and all help is appreciated.
Wondering what kinds of food to give?  Lists are available in the Narthex.
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 “God’s Speed”
For 

Paul Adler
June 10th following the 9:30 Service


Paul Adler, our seminarian, will be leaving us on June 10th to take up residence at the Lutheran Theological Seminary in Philadelphia for his Anglican Studies year.  This is his final year of academic preparation prior to ordination in the Episcopal Church.  Paul has been with us since August of 2011 as he finished his degree of Master of Divinity at Princeton Theological Seminary.  It has been our privilege to sponsor him, giving him the opportunity to learn more about the Episcopal Church and also allowing him the share the Gospel with us through his teaching and preaching.   Paul will be a fine priest and a great pastor.  It has truly been a gift to be part of his preparation.


We will have a “God’s Speed” gathering for Paul after the 9:30 A.M.  Eucharist on June 10th.  We would like to present Paul with a gift from the people of St. Matthew’s.  We hope you would like to contribute.  Please make your gift payable to St. Matthew’s PLG.  Join us as we send Paul off with our love and prayers.
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ST. MATTHEW’S MOVIE NIGHT

Join us at 6:30 pm on Friday, June 1 for a potluck dinner and the showing of Seraphine. The little known but uncommonly brilliant painter, Seraphine, lived from 1864 to 1942.  Though ostensibly a housekeeper whose chief duties involved domestic chores, Seraphine, in her off hours, enjoyed nature and experienced a spiritual communion with the outdoors that she transferred onto canvas.  Seraphine was a self-taught artist who painted in secret with crude tools and paints made from common sources. Her life took a fantastic turn when one day, Wilhelm Uhde, a German art critic, turned up in her town of Senlis and discovered one of her paintings. Awestruck by the vibrant and imaginative artwork of the uneducated housekeeper, Wilhelm took Seraphine under his wing. Thus began her journey from obscurity to fame, interrupted by World War I, and afterwards, fleeting fame once again. Seraphine, a beautifully filmed true story of the life and art of a simple maid, was the winner of seven Cesars––the French Oscars––including best film in 2009.  It was directed by Martin Provost.
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Block Party Barbeque
Come join us on Sunday, June 3rd right outside the church doors to celebrate the end of another wonderful Kairos year and all things St. Matthew’s.  Hot dogs, hamburgers, ice cream and drinks will be provided.  We invite you to bring a side dish to share.  We’ll have some simple games for the kids and maybe some prizes too.  Keep an eye out for more details on the bulletin boards in Parish Hall and in your email inbox.

                      Mark your calendar
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PROPERTY WORKDAY
 We will have our summer property work day on Saturday, June 9 from 9am-12noon.  Come for all or part of the time and bring your elbow grease!  We're working on the "To Do" list and can really, really, really use your help.  Many hands make light work, so plan on spending some time with us! Questions? Contact Nora Sirbaugh, Property Chair at (609) 730-8354 or email her at sirbaugh.nora@gmail.com
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Kairos Korner

Our Kairos church school year will come to an end on Sunday, June 3rd.  This will be the last Sunday of classes before Kairos takes a summer break. This will also be a day of appreciation for and celebration of our wonderful teachers and staff.  All grades will begin in their classrooms that morning and will then join the congregation for the media presentation and teacher recognition.  We hope you will be in attendance as we take a fond look back at our year with your children and the wonderful people who make this program possible.

A most heartfelt thank you to all of the 2011-12 Kairos staff who make this ministry possible:

Primary Teachers



Fifth/Sixth Grade Teachers




Lee Leeper - Lead




Gioia Miranda - Lead


Tiernan Close




Christine Lederer

Tammy Eng





Elaine Smith

Kate Westbrook




Tim Turner

First/Second Grade Teachers

Seventh/Eighth Grade Teachers

Cindy Luciano – Lead



Tim Cooper – Lead





Tricia Adams





Danny Cooper

Sally Kuppek

Gayl Martinez





Third/Fourth Grade Teachers

Kairos Photographer




Ginny Buchanan – Lead



Mick Jones

Ron Buchanan






Betsy Grimes




 
Director of Children’s and Family Ministry
John Krisulewicz




Lori Cooper

Pam Krisulewicz

We bid a loving farewell to Tiernan Close and Pam Krisulewicz as they retire from teaching in the Kairos program. Thank you most sincerely for your faithful years of service to the children of St Matthew’s. Your presence in the classroom will be missed. 

With great appreciation, we thank the gifted Mick Jones, our Kairos photographer. It is through his eyes and his ability to capture the spirit of our children in photograph that we are able to share the essence of our children’s Christian Education program with the entire congregation.  
We also express our sincere gratitude to Debbie Linthorst, our Nursery Care Program Coordinator. Her gift of organization, time and thoughtfulness create and maintain a safe and enjoyable place for our littlest Episcopalians to spend their Sunday mornings.  A big thank you also to this year’s wonderful nursery caregivers: Danny Cooper, Marie Lederer, Stephanie Mamo and Emily Whitaker.  We bid farewell to our seniors, Marie and Stephanie, and wish them great success and happiness as they move on to pursue their college careers. 
Many blessings and a heartfelt thank you to all of our Feast Bread Bakers. It is through their loving dedication to this ministry that our youngest Episcopalians are able to join in celebrating the breaking of the bread. 

Carol Flanders

Jenn Miller

Kim Shevlin

Susan Kleinschmidt

Pam Muscente
Katherine Spych

Lee Leeper


Denny Rogers
Cheryl Watterson




Katie Roy
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SUMMER SUNDAYS

Our “Summer Sundays” will begin on June 10th! Summer services are more "laid back" (as all things should be in the summer!), which makes them a perfect time for children to get comfortable with being part of the congregation and with our Sunday worship experience. Worship Bags will be available each week as well as activity handouts. 
NURSERY SUMMER RELOCATION:
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Little Leisure will be getting all fancied up over the summer months so we will be temporarily relocating our Nursery Care. Beginning Sunday, June 10th, please bring your little ones down to the 3rd/4th grade classroom (downstairs below the library). We will move back to our Little Leisure classroom when the 2012-2013 





   Kairos year begins on Sunday September 16th. 
Join St. Matt’s Adult Ed Committee as we visit the Michener Museum 

and view Offering of the Angels: Treasures from the Uffizi Gallery
Saturday, July 14th, 2012

We will meet at the Michener Museum (138 S. Pine St. in Doylestown, PA)

at 9:45 am for a 10:00 am audio tour.
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Pietro Liberi (Padova 1614-Venezia 1687), Annunciation (detail), 1670 ca., Oil on canvas, cm 220 x 163.

Drawn from the holdings of the incomparable Uffizi Gallery in Florence, Italy, this exhibition will feature examples of art created between the 15th and 17th centuries. Oil paintings by legendary artists such as Botticelli, Titian, Tintoretto, and their contemporaries will be on display along with two tapestries from the same period. Forty-five master works will depict scenes from the Old and New Testaments.

This is a timed admission exhibition, and we need an accurate number of who will join us. Tickets are $15 ($11 for students, $13 for seniors.) Sign up by contacting Pam Krisulewicz at 609-730-1217 or pleekris@live.com. 
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Urban Promise Trenton Update!

As you may know, UP Trenton has expanded its program to two sites: Trinity Episcopal Cathedral (801 W. State St.) and Turning Point United Methodist Church (15 S. Broad St.). Interested in helping out either Camp Truth or Camp Promise this summer? 

You can donate your time and volunteer – contact Georgia Koenig at gbkoenig@verizon.net for more information – OR you can donate items from their wish list:
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-paper towels, Lysol wipes, painter’s tape, masking tape

-copy paper, electric pencil sharpeners, watercolor paints (small palates), scotch tape

-badminton set, volleyball net and ball, hula hoops, long or short jump ropes

-First Aid kits 

-healthy snacks (ex. pretzels, fruit, whole wheat crackers, applesauce)

-tickets to games or events in the area

-small denomination gift cards for local chain restaurants, movie theatres, etc.

Be on the lookout for donation boxes in the Narthex and outside the coat room. Tickets and gift cards may be left with Pattie Curtiss, our Parish Administrator (or under her door, if it’s a Sunday!)
Prayer Partners – Summer Break

The Prayer Partner Teams will be taking the summer off (June 10 – Labor Day).  We will look forward to seeing you on September 9th in the chapel during the 10:00 service’s Communion for any and all confidential prayer requests you might have.

If you are in need of personal prayers this summer, please contact one of our clergy.  The Prayer Chain is also available by contacting Gail LaFrance at 609-737-7881 or glafrance@comcast.net.

Romans 12:12 “Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, faithful in prayer.”  
Still trying to go it alone?

How’s that working for you?

If you struggle with anxiety and/or depression it can be a very lonely existence, even when you are surrounded by family and friends.  No matter how empathetic they are, they can never fully appreciate what you are dealing with.  We can.  Join our support group which meets at St. Matthew’s every other Wednesday at 7:00pm.  Contact Denny Rodgers at 609-883-5701.


Getting to Know You

The Wattersons

With their children’s ages ranging from 16 to 3, Scott and Cheryl Watterson experience parish life like few others. Cheryl and Scott arrived at St. Matthew’s in 1999, with toddler Abby in tow, after finding a home in the new development, Mershon Chase, outside Pennington. The family expanded regularly over the years. Abby (now 16) was followed by Matthew (13), Caroline (9) and Nicholas (3).

Cheryl and Scott met as sophomores at the University of Richmond, marrying in 1993. Both Cheryl and Scott have earned graduate degrees. Cheryl earned her MSW at Virginia Commonwealth University and Scott earned a Ph.D. in Chemistry at Emory University in Atlanta. There, Cheryl was a social worker for Travelers Aid, working with transient homeless and battered women. The couple next moved to Chapel Hill, NC where Scott completed post-doctoral research at the University of North Carolina.

When Scott landed a job in drug discovery at BMS in 1998, the family moved to NJ. Cheryl is originally from Allentown, PA, so the NJ location was convenient, but over the years, her family all moved to Florida! Scott hails from Virginia Beach, VA and still has family there. Scott grew up Episcopalian, attending summer camp at Camp Chanco on the James River. (Youth from St. Matthew’s have also attended this camp, associated with the Episcopal Diocese of Southern Virginia.)

Looking for an Episcopal church in our area, the Wattersons visited St. Matthew’s at the suggestion of Cheryl’s stepmother. Cheryl’s step mom had a cousin married to an Episcopal priest in the area. That cousin was Sandy Belmont! Cheryl and Scott both fell in love with St. Matthew’s.  “It feels like it has become our extended family here. We especially love the children’s programs,” says Cheryl.

Both Cheryl and Scott have been actively involved in parish life. Cheryl has taught Sunday school, ran Secret Santa for six years at the annual Christmas Bazaar and later helped with the baked goods table. She has also served on the Nominating Committee. Outside church, Cheryl has served as a Girl Scout leader. In the fall, Cheryl will be teaching at Little Leisure, St. Matthew’s pre-school program. For Cheryl, nothing has topped being on Team Camden as part of the Urban Promise mission trip. Cheryl says: “It’s been an inspiring, joyous experience working with the kids there. It’s been great for me personally, allowing me to get back to my social work roots and step out of my usual “mom role.”
Scott has served on the Vestry, chairing the Property Committee, has served as PLG President and was a member of the Service Committee. Currently, Scott still serves on the Property Committee—if you dare, ask him what maintenance is needed around the building! Scott also ushers every fourth Sunday. Outside church, Scott, an Eagle Scout, is an Assistant Scoutmaster in the Boy Scouts and is a member of the Hopewell Historical Society. An avid cyclist, Scott rode in the Battle Against Hunger for two years—it would have been more except for injuries he sustained during training. Unable to ride as much as he would have liked, Scott participated in a support role for three years.

Abby is a peer leader at Hopewell Central High School. She is involved in Young Life, a non-denominational Christian ministry. She plays field hockey and is a member of the high school’s swim team—and just started driving. Don’t mess with Matthew—he has earned a 2nd degree black belt in Taekwondo. He started track this year at Timberlane Middle School and enjoys camping with his Boy Scout troop. Matthew loves music; he plays viola, piano and trombone in the Timberlane Jazz Band. Caroline is in Girl Scouts, is trying musical theatre this year and sings in the St. Matthew’s Children’s Choir. She has two guinea pigs, Virginia and Luna. Nicholas is in preschool at Little Leisure. “He makes us laugh daily,” says Scott.


  

 
Spring Fellowship Rummage Sale
Many hands made light work as we enjoyed the camaraderie of working, sharing meals and laughs.  When the dust settled we had netted over $7,500 for the church's outreach and Christian education programs.  In addition, two truckloads of clothing, house wares, appliances, books and toys were donated to The Rescue Mission of Trenton.
Thanks to all who contributed items, time, and moral support, and especially to those who signed in as helpers:  Ron & Lorraine Rabel, Robin, Irka & Ty Pearse-Drance, Lily Horsman, , Pattie & Angela Curtiss, Ruby Clark, Marty & Sue Nelson, Joey Huddy, Bob Holmes, John, Pam, Jack & Kay Krisulewicz,  June Vester, June Crowther,  Linda Hlavacek-Silver, the entire Linthorst family, Pam Switlick, Cheryl Ludwig, Kate Westbrook & daughter Libby Dabrowski, Lori,Tim & David Cooper, Cheryl, Scott & Matthew Watterson, Tim Turner, Betsy Slover, Andy Swords, Charles Groves Jr., Shirley Swanson, Barbara Morgan, Regina, Carol Flanders, Jennifer & Tatiana Carrea, Virginia France,  Ian Hammett, Sylvia Hunt, Cynthia Hendrickson, Tone Thompson, Ken Heller, Andrea Rabel, Sandy Parker,  Paul & Stacey Ducharme, Bill Ducharme, Stephen Spencer, Liz Compton, Ken Rothman, Jesse Kinnamon, Bob, Chris & Matt Bunsa, Matt & Tiernan Close, David Lee & son, and Edye Dumhart. 
It was wonderful having newcomers Steve Kuppe, Ellie Rock, Kelly Rick, and Brenda McNeil. 
Paula Zito once again devoted a week’s vacation to the cause.  Charlotte Linthicum, our senior emeritus at age 94, cheerfully sorted during several appearances.   Long time worker bee Isabel Berchtold was on injured reserve.  We wish her a quick recovery from surgery.
David & Sam Dunn,  and David Shippley & son of Cub Scout Pack 44 pitched in to help clean up on Saturday. 
Apologies to anyone we failed to mention (please sign in when you help).
Sally Turner, Denny & Penny Rodgers  
Please join in the fun and fellowship this October
JUNE 
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